

Doug Epperhart
President

Dean Pentcheff
Vice President

Sheryl Akerblom Treasurer

1840 S Gaffey St., Box 34 • San Pedro, CA 90731 • (310) 918-8650 cspnclive@gmail.com

May 23, 2024

Board of Harbor Commissioners

Sent Via Email: commissioners@portla.org

The following Motion was approved at the May 20, 2024 meeting of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council:

Re: Motion supporting increased funding for expansion of Los Angeles Port Police.

Resolved, the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council supports additional funding for expansion of the Los Angeles Port Police and urges the Board of Harbor Commissioners to include it in the fiscal year 2024-25 budget.

Board of Harbor Commissioners,

The Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council supports increased funding and staffing for the Port of Los Angeles Port Police. The Port of Los Angeles is investing hundreds of millions of dollars to create a world class destination at the LA Waterfront for residents and visitors. With the development of West Harbor, Wilmington Waterfront Park, and the new events these venues will bring to the waterfront, it is crucial that the Port Police has the appropriate number of officers to address increased security needs and workload.

CSPNC truly appreciates the dedicated work of the women and men of the Port Police and the job they do at the Port of Los Angeles and in the community. We want to ensure the department has the staff and resources necessary to support the future demands on the department. We strongly support the increased staffing and budget request in the 2024/2025 budget.

Thank you for your consideration.

Souglas Epperhart

Sincerely,

Doug Epperhart, President

On behalf of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board

cc: Councilmember Tim McOsker